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Minutes of Board of Directors Meeting Tuesday 28th of June 

Meeting was called to order by Phil Truran at 7:32 pm.  Members in attendance (via Teleconference); Mike Gandham, Robert West, James Farmer, Wanda Robbins, Ed Daniels, John Lexa, and Bernadette Pinto (in the resort office.  Also attending was Linda Kauffman.   

Approval of Minutes from May 22, 2016 meeting, motion Wanda Roberts, seconded Robert West.  No one opposed.

Manager’s report was presented by Bernadette Pinto, motion to accept by James Farmer, seconded Wanda Robbins.  No one opposed.

Financial report was presented by Robert West, motion to accept by Ed Daniel, seconded Wanda Robbins.  No one opposed.

OLD BUSINESS:

There was discussion on the Newsletter, Mr. Farmer addressed the draft sent to the board members for their review.  A final draft will be distributed to the board within 2-3 days, and hopes of the newsletter being published before July 4th.

There was discussion on the cleaning crew, concerning the number of employees and the hours they work.  Bernadette advised that two employees were rehired to the cleaning crew.  It was questioned how they were hired without board notification and Bernadette stated they were not hired, but brought back after being let go.  There was also discussion regarding the practice of paying the cleaning crew until 4 pm, even when they are completed work prior to 4 pm.  When it was addressed that employees should not be paid when not working, the manager was not supportive of changes to pay practices.

There was discussion on the roof replacement.  Some unit roofs have leaks and the remaining are showing their age.  The new roofs will be required to meet the building codes adopted after Hurricane Andrew.  This will present a significant increase to the replacement cost.  Estimates are currently being accepted and will be addressed at next month’s meeting.

President Truran addressed his proposed letter to Mr. Mathew Peabody regarding his outstanding debt to the association.  After a short discussion, President Truran stated he will get a final draft to all Board Members tomorrow, with the letter sent to the Mr. Peabody by the end of the week.   

The evaluation for Bernadette Pinto was tabled until the end of the meeting.


NEW BUSINESS:

Attendance by owners to the Monthly Board Meetings.  After discussion, owners will be provided Call-in information for the Board Meetings.   Owners will need to contact the resort office for Call-in information.  This will be placed on the resorts website and included in the upcoming newsletter.  

President Truran proposed adopting committees to address specific issues for the association.  After a short discussion, President Truran adopted the following committees and respective Chair Person;

	Documents Committee: (Ed Daniel) This committee will finalize the revision to the bylaws.  In addition, the committee will review association documents and make recommendation where needed.
	Communications Committee: (Jim Farmer) This committee will recommend ways to highlight our resort to owners and non-owners.  This will include the use of the resorts website and newsletter.
	Building and Grounds Committee: (Phil Truran) This committee will recommend improvements for the buildings, both inside and out, as well as, improvement to the overall property.
	Finance Committee: (Robert West) This committee will access the short and long range financial needs of the resort, to include the Ten Year Plan.

Committee Meetings will follow the same rules as the Board Meetings, notice will be placed 48 hours prior to the meeting, and the same teleconference number will be utilized.  Bernadette Pinto, as the Resort Manager will participate at her discretion.

There was no further business, except the manager’s performance evaluation.  So, the meeting’s General Session was adjourned and to reconvene in a closed session to discuss personnel issues.

Motion to adjourn by Robert West, seconded by Wanda Robbins.  All present were in favor, no one opposed.


Disclaimer: These minutes are provided as a draft and are subject to changes prior to the formal approval by the Board of Directors
